Branstetter, Stranch & Jennings, PLLC

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 227 SECOND AVENUE NORTH

CECIL D. BRANSTETTER, SR. C. DEWEY BRANSTETTER, JR. RANDALL C. FERGUSON R. IAN IENNINGS* DONALD L. SCHOLES JAMES G. STRANCH, III JANE B. STRANCH

TERESA W. CHAN JOE P. LENISKI, JR. B. DENARD MICKENS J. GERARD STRANCH, IV MICHAEL I. WALL

*ALSO ADMITTED IN GA

FOURTH FLOOR NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37201-1631

TELEPHONE (615) 254-8801

2007 OCT 24 PM 3 23 (615) 250-3937

October 24, 2007

TN REGULATORY AUTHORITY DOCKET ROOM

Via Hand Delivery

Eddie Roberson, Chairman Tennessee Regulatory Authority 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, TN 37243-0505

Attention: Sharla Dillon

Re: Petition of Lynwood Utility Corporation to Change and Increase Rates and

Docket No. 07-00007

Dear Chairman Roberson:

At the Authority Conference on September 10, 2007, in which the Authority approved the Settlement Agreement in this case, the Authority requested that Lynwood Utility Corporation "notify the Authority in writing when those corrected actions have occurred and provide copies of any complaints about odor received from the customers and its written responses back to the customers."

In its response dated August 30, 2007, to the Authority's Staff request, Lynwood notified the Authority that it had installed three odor control units in its treatment and collection system. One unit was installed in the Legends Ridge pump station, one until was installed in the River Landing #1 pump station and one unit was installed at the headworks of the sewer treatment Lynwood is currently using approximately 5 gallons of magnesium permanganate (carusol) per day in all three units for odor control.

On September 26, 2007, First Response hauled the existing sludge from an old digester at the sewer plant to a landfill in Kentucky.

The only complaint which Lynwood has received about odor since the September 10, 2007, Authority Conference was a telephone call from Gary Pitcher on September 26, 2007 who resides at 109 Gillette Dr. Lynwood explained to Mr. Pitcher that the odor was being caused by the removal of the existing sludge from the old digester by First Response which removal had caused the temporary increase in odor while the removal was in progress.



Eddie Roberson, Chairman October 24, 2007 Page 2

Lynwood has received no written complaints from customers about odor since the September 10, 2007, Authority Conference.

I have enclosed an original and fourteen copies of this letter. Please return a stamped copy to me after it is filed.

Sincerely yours,

DONALD L. SCHOLES

c: Ryan McGehee, Consumer Advocate Tyler Ring